
 

 

REMINDER: Upcoming works in your area  

19 April 2023 

Elizabeth Street Sewer Upgrade Project 

To cater for growth in Melbourne’s CBD, Greater Western Water is constructing a new 

sewer in Elizabeth Street between Lonsdale and Victoria streets. The project will be 

delivered for Greater Western Water by Rob Carr Pty Ltd.  

Works will soon begin on Lonsdale Street (site L1) and on Elizabeth Street between La 

Trobe and A’Beckett streets (site E3) – see map below for site locations.  

What we are doing and when 

Work is now underway at sites between Lonsdale and Little Lonsdale streets (E1 and 

E2). These sites have been combined to improve pedestrian and tram safety. 

The first stages of work at sites L1 and E3 involve site establishment and excavation, 

including some night works. This will be followed by tunnelling, and more information 

will be provided before it starts. 

 

Lonsdale Street - Site L1 

• Site establishment will begin from Monday 8 May 2023. This will involve work 

over two nights (from Tuesday 9 May 2023) to install traffic management and 

day works to install barriers, fencing and signage. 

• After night works are complete, works will occur between 7am and 6pm Monday 

to Friday, and 7am and 1pm Saturdays. 

  



 

Elizabeth Street between La Trobe and A’Beckett streets - Site E3 

• From 7am Monday 1 to 6pm Friday 5 May 2023, Elizabeth Street will be closed 

between La Trobe and A’Beckett streets. During this time night works will occur 

(from 9pm until 5am) to start excavation next to tram lines. There will be changes 

to tram services.  

• This section of Elizabeth Street will be reopened from 6pm Friday 5 May for up 

to 2 weeks.  

• Site establishment will occur in mid-May, and will involve day works to install 

barriers, fencing and signage. 

• Outside of the nights listed above, work will occur between 7am and 6pm Monday 

to Friday, and 7am and 1pm Saturdays. 

Traffic impacts 

• Lonsdale Street westbound at Elizabeth Street will be reduced to one lane at from 

8 May 2023.  

• The westbound bus stop will be temporarily relocated to outside 379 and 383 

Lonsdale Street during works. Bus services will not be impacted. 

• The northbound lanes on Elizabeth Street (including on-street parking) will be 

closed between La Trobe and A’Beckett streets between 1 and 5 May, then from 

mid-May 2023. This is in addition to the existing closure between Lonsdale and 

Little Lonsdale streets. 

• Some parking conditions on side streets will be changed to provide temporary 

loading, car share and disability parking spaces. 

• Footpaths and pedestrian access to businesses will be maintained at all times. 

Why are we doing some works at night? 

Some activities need to be completed at night to minimise traffic delays and impacts to 
tram services and businesses. Sound mitigating barriers and screens will be placed 

around generators and equipment where possible to minimise noise during night works. 

Need more information? 

For more information about this project, what to expect during works, register for 

email updates or find out about community meetings and events, scan the QR code or 

visit: yoursay.gww.com.au/elizabeth-st  

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact:  

Name: Lucy Mackenzie 

Phone: 03 9869 0980 (during business hours)  

Email: ElizabethStreet@smec.com 

Customer service: 13 44 99 (24 hours) 

 


